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November 02, 2015 

 

Dear Mayor/Municipal Clerk, 

 

I take this opportunity to follow-up on the September 8, 2016 letter sent to all OPP-policed 

municipalities regarding the reconciliation of the municipal policing costs related to the 

collective agreement negotiations between the Ontario Provincial Police Association (OPPA) and 

the Province of Ontario (Employer).  As you may be aware, both parties proceeded to mediation 

and ultimately to arbitration; the Arbitrator issued a decision on October 3, 2016, in accordance 

with the Ontario Provincial Police Collective Bargaining Act.  The Arbitrator’s award is final 

and binding to both the OPPA and the Employer.  The new Civilian and Uniform Collective 

Agreements will expire on December 31, 2018. 

 

The Arbitrator awarded a salary increase to all classifications in the OPPA Uniform and Civilian 

Collective Agreements, as follows: 

 January 1, 2015 – 2.00 percent 

 December 1, 2015 – 0.65 percent 

 January 1, 2016 – 1.50 percent 

 July 1, 2016 – 0.45 percent 

 January 1, 2017 – 1.50 percent 

 July 1, 2017 – 0.40 percent 

 January 1, 2018 – 1.75 percent 

 

As previously communicated, the OPP has been incorporating estimated salary rates in the 

municipal policing Annual Billing Statements for 2015 through 2017 as 1.5 percent, 2.64 percent 

and 2.54 percent, respectively.  

 

As a result, the OPP estimated salary rate increases in your billing statements align very closely 

to the arbitration award rates and will have a minimal impact on your municipal policing costs.  

For 2015-2017, the annual compound salary rate percentage in our estimates only differed by 

0.37 percent. 
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Arbitration  

Award 

Annual Billing 

Statement 

Estimates Variance 

Jan-15 2.00% 
1.5% 

 

Dec-15 0.65% 

 2015 Compound Impact*  2.06% 1.5% 0.56% 

Jan-16 1.5% 
2.64% 

 

Jul-16 0.45% 

2016 Compound Impact* 4.44% 4.18% 0.26% 

Jan-17 1.5% 
2.54% 

 

Jul-17 0.40% 

2017 Compound Impact* 6.46% 6.83% -0.37% 
*The yearly rate and the intra-year compound rates of previous periods prorated according to the  

   specified periods. 

 

The OPP will include both the 2015 and 2016 reconciliation adjustments in the 2018 Annual 

Billing Statement, providing municipalities with the opportunity to include these adjustments in 

their 2018 budget planning.  The reconciliation adjustments for 2017 will be included in the 2019 

Annual Billing Statements. 

 

The cost of OPP services compares very favourably to those of other municipal police services in 

the province and will continue to do so in 2016 and beyond.  I would like to thank municipal 

partners for their commitment and collaboration in reaching our common goal to maintain public 

safety in Ontario. 

 

Yours truly, 

 

 
 

M.M. (Marc) Bedard 

Superintendent 

Commander, 

Municipal Policing Bureau 

 

 


